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Chess Tournament 2025 

This year’s Chess Tournament was our 

most exciting yet! With an incredible 65 

students participating – our highest    

number ever – the competition was in-

tense, captivating and full of energy. 

Every player brought great  enthusiasm 

and demonstrated outstanding        

sportsmanship creating a fantastic atmosphere throughout the event. 

A huge congratulations to all who took part – each child received a certificate to    

recognise their effort and commitment. 

 

We’d also like to      

celebrate our finalists: 

Joint 3rd place:  

Mahad & Muhammad  
 

Runner-up: Joseph 
  

Chess Champion 

2025: Angad  

 

Angad said, “We are very lucky to have a Chess Club at school. Not all schools 

have them. The teachers and volunteers help us a lot. It’s really fun to play and      

recently we have been playing outside Chess Club, in class too.” 

A heartfelt thank you goes 

out to our dedicated         

Rotarian volunteers, who 

give their time each week, 

and Mr Cross for organising 

and coordinating the       

tournament. 

The finals were especially  

thrilling, drawing in staff and 

pupils alike to witness a  

truly memorable match. 

Well done to everyone! 

Mrs Simi Pathal 

Reading …  


